

2ND SHIFT BIBLE STUDY
A BIBLE STUDY FOR
PEOPLE WORKING
SECOND SHIFT.



FOUNDATIONS CLASS STUDYING THE BASICS OF THE FAITH!



PRAY AS WE BEGIN THIS YEAR!



MARRIAGE NIGHT! EVERY TWO MONTHS WE HOST THIS EVENT!

# CHRIST ALONE

**FELLOWSHIP** 



### Out of space but God is good!

We have a good problem! God has increased us this past year with many new faces! People have come from diverse backgrounds to hear the word of God in our city, and at this point, we are trying our best to facilitate the growth.

We began a second service and moved our 11:00 AM service to 10:30 AM, with the second service at 1:00 PM. Our worship team has grown, and volunteers for ministry have increased. In our last membership class, we had an attendance of almost 20 people. So God has increased us but we are still just trying to be faithful with the little and we know that increasing in maturity is eternally more important than numerical growth.

Please pray for wisdom and guidance as we explore ideas about what to do with the growth God has given us!

1

#### Los and Lynette???

We are having a great time here in Lancaster City! We also realize the need for our time together as we do ministry. We were able to go on vacation with our family this year! Going to Puerto Rico was an encouragement and a reminder. It was an encouragement because we could go and not worry so much about the responsibilities at the church since we have an amazing team that can serve and minister to the church. It was also a reminder that we were able to visit our family, who live in Puerto Rico and are very frugal and humble. They have joy and contentment that do not involve possessions, and their measurement of what is successful is worlds apart from what we think here in America. We are thankful for that time!

#### What is next???

We are preparing to graduate next year! We have sent our letter to Church Extension stating that we are ready to move forward. Christ Alone Fellowship has grown so that it seems very possible for us to move forward. We meet the qualifications necessary to be considered a chartered church in the Bible Fellowship Church.

Thank you for making this possible. Please continue to support us with prayer, finances, and visits! We are not there yet, but we are very close. Lord willing, if we make a budget this year, we can graduate in 2025!



Thankful for the leadership and counsel of Pastor David Gundrum!

For though you have countless guides in Christ, you do not have many fathers. For I became your father in Christ Jesus through the gospel.

1 Corinthians 4:15

## What's Happening???



Picture of our family vacation!



Los and Lynette do date nights every Monday!



One of the things we have done with the couple at the church was go to a Christian comedy event! Much laughter and fellowship!